
The S Scale Resource April/May 2024 48

July 1950 article in Model Railroader magazine by John
Allen

I found this posted on a Facebook page and couldn’t
resist reading John’s words of wisdom.  I believe his words
apply today just as they did over 70 years ago.  Size and
period of modeling is something for all of us to consider
when planning our model empire.

In addition to John’s ideas I would add:  Consider
thinking about how much time each week will be required,
how many years will it take to reasonably complete the
layout, how much help from other modelers will be needed,
will it ever have to be moved, and how much will it cost.
Consider what works best for you and then have fun
building your model railroad. Thanks John, wish you were
still around.  Many of us miss your insights and modeling.


